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Central Academy of  Technology & Arts            

Cougar Chronicle  Volume 6; Issue 38, June 6, 2019 

Dear CATA Family, 

  

Seniors and parents click here  or look in this edition to 

see the Spring Senior letter with all information seniors 

need to know about  the graduation ceremony.   

Graduation is at the Winthrop University Coliseum on 

Sunday, June 9 at 2:00 PM.  Graduates should  arrive no later than 1:00 PM.   

 

Final 2019 Report Card:  Final Report Cards may be picked up in the guidance office on Thursday, June 13 from 8:00 

AM until  4:00 PM.  We do not mail final report cards home.  You can check the Power School Portal for student 

grades.   

 

Athletics:  Please check out the athletics page in this edition for information about summer workouts, physicals, 

Family ID, and  Important summer dates.   

 

Rising Senior: Class of 2020 Senior Portraits:  Portraits are taken  in the CATA Den (Media Center) June 25 to June 27 

by appointment time.  The prepping brochure is in the edition and the appointment times have been emailed to 

families separately and communicated by Metro Portraits through letter.  A sample letter is in this newsletter with 

important instructions. There is a  $30 sitting fee to pay on the day of the portraits.  Please read all information sent to 

you in a separate email and by Metro Portraits.  A separate message for  rising seniors about senior T-shirts and ac-

tivities will be sent out over the summer.   

 

Owed Fees:  Any student who owes fees will not be permitted to purchase a parking pass or items (such as home-

coming and prom tickets) until all fees are paid in full to CATA.  We will email invoices and send messages home 

over the summer.   

 

Summer Online Course Information:  If you are enrolled in a summer class make sure you have checked in with Mrs. 

Inuwa for your log in information. Summer Classes begin on Monday, 6/17,  the Last Day to Drop Summer Classes is 

Thursday, 6/27, and the Last Day of Summer Classes is Friday, 8/9.  If,  you need to rent a Chromebook over the sum-

mer to complete your online course, then you will need to check one out through the Union County Virtual Office, 

located at 1218 Neal Street at the following times 6/10 to 6/13  from 9 to 11 and/or 1 to 3.  

 

For information about how to make sure you and your CATA neighbors are on the list to receive the newsletter, 

please go to the For Parents tab on our website, or click here.  The Cougar Chronicle, in addition to our website, will 

be the  main form of communication from school to home.  At CATA we will continue to work toward Leading the 

Way so that your child can lead the way in the future!    

 

Go Cougars!  Ms. Merritt  

Summer Hours June 10 to August 9 
Monday to Thursday 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM  

July 4 the Office is Closed  

CATA COUGAR SPIRIT WEAR 
CATA Spirit Wear will be on sale online. 

 Our Band Boosters sell Cougar Spirit Wear!  
Click here to purchase online.   

Please call or text Mickie Carter at 980-257-4174 with questions.   

https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/4523
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/site/Default.aspx?PageID=5403
https://sites.google.com/a/ucps.k12.nc.us/cata-band/spirit-wear
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Spring Senior Letter 

Dear Class of 2019,   

We are very proud of every one of you.  This spring semester we hope you will enjoy your time with 

your friends, family, and teachers while maintaining high academic performance. We hope you will 

have fond memories of CATA and of all the people here.  Congratulations on making it to this point 

in your academic career.  We would like to provide you some updated information for of your senior 

year.  We ask that you review the entire letter with your family.  We are excited about the remainder 

of your senior year and want to be sure you know all necessary information and expectations.    

Graduation:  The ceremony is on Sunday, June 9, 2019 at 2:00 PM at the Winthrop Coliseum (1162 

Eden Terrace Rock Hill, SC 29733).  Please arrive no later than 1:00 to line up.  Please be aware of 

traffic and plan accordingly to arrive on time.  A map and directions will be provided for you on a 

later date.  If you have any questions or need directions, then please visit the website 

(www.winthrop.edu).    

 

Attire: Students are expected to dress appropriately and professionally since this is a dignified cere-

mony. Students at CATA are only permitted to wear CATA issued cords, medallions, and cap and 

gown. No graduation regalia may be altered in any way.  

Ladies: Ladies will need to wear an appropriate dress that is no longer than their gown or 

dark slacks. There should be no collar showing with the gown. Flip-flops and tennis shoes are 

not appropriate; however, dressy sandals are appropriate.  

Gentlemen: dark pants, a white shirt, black or dark tie or bowtie.  No tennis shoes or flip-flops 

will be allowed. If you have any questions about your attire, then please ask administration.  

     

Tickets: Tickets will be on sale beginning May 6– June 5 before/after school in the main office, and 

will be available to be purchased online on the school website:  Each senior will receive four (4) free 

tickets with the opportunity to buy extra tickets at $10.00 a ticket. Students can pre-purchase as 

many tickets as they need (go to the CATA website, click on “Event Tickets” on the right tab starting 

May 6).    

Tickets will also be sold at the door for $10 per ticket before the graduation ceremony.  

Everyone (including children) must have a ticket to enter the arena.  

Students will not receive their tickets until the end of Graduation practice.  

Students owing fees will not receive tickets until fees are paid (see above).  

Please keep your receipt for the tickets in case there are any questions.  

Students can pay cash/check to pay for the tickets, or order online as shown above.  

Graduating from high school is dependent upon earning the number and type of credits 

needed to earn a diploma. Participating in the graduation ceremony is a privilege, one that 

your family will truly value as they have spent a lot of time supporting you in your academic 

studies.   

 

Continued on the next page 

http://www.winthrop.edu/
http://www.winthrop.edu/


Central Academy of Technology and Arts  3 

 

Spring Senior Letter Continued 

Extra Information about graduation day:  

Graduates must park at the back of the coliseum – this will be designated on the directions you 

receive and signs will be up at the coliseum. Guests must park at the front of the coliseum. If 

any of your guests a handicap accessible entrance at the front of the coliseum – cars can 

drive up to this entrance to drop their guest off and CATA staff will assist them in getting into 

the coliseum while the driver parks the car.  

Winthrop Coliseum will have police officers and security at the graduation event. Please remind 

your guests that no noisemakers are permitted in the coliseum.  The officers represent Win-

throp and will enforce the Winthrop rules. Guests to the ceremony should plan on arriving 30 

minutes to an hour in advance to allow for traffic. Winthrop will close the doors to the colise-

um once the graduation ceremony begins, so all guests need to be in place prior to the 2:00 

start time.  

Students should not bring any valuables with them, including phones, into the coliseum, as there 

will be no place for them to store valuables. Please leave them with your parents.  

A professional photographer will take pictures of the graduates receiving their diploma. Students 

will receive information on how to order the pictures in their Senior Envelope that they get af-

ter the ceremony. Only graduates and staff are permitted on the arena floor.  

At the end of the graduation ceremony all seniors will proceed out of the coliseum and will use 

the coliseum tunnel to exit at the back of the coliseum, where they will receive their actual 

diploma, final transcript, picture information, and other important items. An official transcript 

in a sealed envelope will be in the packet. It is YOUR responsibility to mail it to your college. It 

is REQUIRED by your college for admission. Please make plans to meet your families by walk-

ing around the outside of the coliseum toward the front. There are plenty of places to take 

pictures outside of the arena.  Guests and graduates will not be able to stay inside the colise-

um for pictures.  

  

Ms. Vicki Merritt, Principal  
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College and Career Corner 
Class Information from the Guidance Counselors 

 

Attention Seniors - Check out the Spring Senior Letter by clicking here.   
 

Seniors– Graduation is at the Winthrop University Coliseum on Sunday, June 9 at 2:00 PM.  Graduates 

should arrive no later than 1:00 PM    

Around CATA 

Friday, June 7—Required Teacher Workday; Theatre Specialization Project, 7 PM (Theatre, Stivaletti)   

Sunday, June 9—Graduation, 2 PM (Winthrop University Coliseum) 

Thursday, June 13—Report Card Pick Up  
 

 

 

CATA Guidance Department 
A high school guidance department can 

help your student with a LOT during high 

school—counseling during a problem/or 

stress, college planning, career/college 

questions, interview skills, problem solving 

with classes/teachers,  friendship/social is-

sues.  Counselors also help with scheduling 

and what courses to take.  Counselors are 

available to answer parent questions as well.  

Please see the list of counselors by acade-

my: 

Ashley Lawson: Medical Science, Transportation 

& Guidance Department Chairperson 
Ashley Cole : Pre-Engineering and Performing 

Arts (theatre & dance)  

Sarah Goodwin: Information Systems 

(Cybersecurity, Computer Engineering, Software 

& Game Design) and Music Production & Re-

cording Arts.  

Student Life 
Our student life organizations are listed on our website.  Click here.  

Be in the Know by following us on Social Media  
Follow CATA at @cata_monroe 

Dance @CATA_DANCE 

Performing Arts  @CougarArts 

Athletics  @CATA_Athletics 

Football  @cata_football  

Band  @catabanddirect 

Student Council  @StucoCata 

Counseling Twitter  @CATA_Counseling 

Counseling Instagram @CATA.counseling  

Cheerleading  @CATACougarCheer  

Baseball  @CATA_Baseball  

Theatre Instagram: @C.A.T.A.Theatre  

UCPS  @UCPS_MonroeNC  

https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/1852/Class%20of%202019%20Spring%20Senior%20Letter.pdf
mailto:ashley.lawson@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:ashley.cole@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:sarah.goodwin@ucps.k12.nc.us
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/domain/2331
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Cougar Athletics 

If you have questions about athletics or want to volunteer to help with athletics, please send an 

email to Athletic Director, Coach Jay Niessner.   Make sure to follow all of CATA’s athletic teams on 

Twitter: @CATA_Athletics  Please follow the CATA Twitter & Facebook feeds for the latest updates due 

to weather and rescheduled events.  Athletic Director: Jay Niessner – jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us 

News & Information: 

Summer Workout Information – All summer workout information can be found on the CATA Athletics 

Webpage on the right hand side in either a PDF or link to a google site.  If you cannot find your sport 

or have any questions please contact your sports coach (see list below) or Coach Niessner – 

jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us  

 

Physicals – The newest NCHSAA physical form for the 2019-2020 school year can now be found on 

the CATA athletics website under forms.  CATA Athletics Webpage 

 

FAMILY ID: If you plan to participate in Athletics during the 2019-2020 school year, you need to regis-

ter with Family ID.  You only have to register once and you are good for the entire school year.  

Same email & password as last year, if you are new to CATA you will need to create a new account.  

The link to the CATA Family ID page can be found under FORMS on the CATA Athletics Website.  

Family ID will go live on July 1st, 2019 for next school year. 

Important Summer Dates: 

NCHSAA Dead Periods (All Facilities Closed) – July 1st – 7th and July 15th – 21st 

Fall Sports Parent Night – Monday July 29th @ 7:00 pm – CATA Auditorium  

First day of Fall Sports – Thursday, August 1st  

Athletic Department Hours: Monday – Thursday (8:00 am – 3:00 pm) each week & we will be closed 

during the two NCSHAA dead periods.  

Saturday, August 17th – Fall Sports Kick Off Event – Walter Bickett Stadium 6:00 pm 

 
Fall Sports Coaches Contact Information: 

Athletic Director - Jay Niessner – jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Cheerleading - Ashley Lawson – Ashley.lawson@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Cross Country - Kim Inuwa – kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Football – Drew Hackett – drew.hackett@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Men’s Soccer - Jay Niessner – jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Volleyball - Stephanie Peacock – Stephanie.peacock@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Women’s Golf - Nelson Rowell – nelson.rowell@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Women’s Tennis - Terry Lewis – soldbyterrylewis@gmail.com  

Winter Sports Coaches Contact Information: 

Athletic Director – Jay Niessner – jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Cheerleading – Ashley Lawson – Ashley.lawson@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Indoor Track & Field – Kim Inuwa – kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Women’s Basketball – TBD 

Men’s Basketball – Sam Smithson – Samuel.smithson@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Swimming – Sally Goodwin – sarah.goodwin@ucps.k12.nc.us   

Wrestling – Mike Jacobus – mike.jacobus@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Spring Sports Contact Information: 

Athletic Director – Jay Niessner – jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Baseball – Aaron Hammers – aaron.hammers@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Men’s Golf – Mike Jacobus – mike.jacobus@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Men’s Tennis – Terry Lewis – soldbyterrylewis@gmail.com  

Softball – Greg Peters – Gregory.peters@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Track & Field – Kim Inuwa – kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Women’s Soccer – Jay Niessner – jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us  

mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
https://www.ucpsathletics.com/centralacademy
https://www.ucpsathletics.com/centralacademy
mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
https://www.ucpsathletics.com/centralacademy
mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:Ashley.lawson@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:drew.hackett@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:Stephanie.peacock@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:nelson.rowell@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:soldbyterrylewis@gmail.com
mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:Ashley.lawson@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:Samuel.smithson@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:sarah.goodwin@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:mike.jacobus@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:aaron.hammers@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:mike.jacobus@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:soldbyterrylewis@gmail.com
mailto:Gregory.peters@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
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